
 

 
Commercial Agriculture Program 

Summary of Missouri county health ordinances that impose additional restrictions on animal feeding operations (Updated August 2007) 

County Classification 
of CAFO 

Air Quality 
Restrictions 

Land Required for 
Operation 

Land Application 
Setbacks 

Facility 
Setbacks 

Lagoon or 
Feedlot 

Setbacks 
Other Setbacks County Fees Financial Security 

Adair 
> 300 

 Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 
continuous land tract 
for wet system 

100 to 1,000 feet 
for dwellings, 
public areas, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

1,000 feet to 2 miles 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling or 
populated area, increase 
¼ mile per 500 AU over 
2000 AU 

$1,000 to 
$10,000 

$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2000 AU 

Caldwell 
> 300 

 Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 
continuous land tract 
for wet system 

100 to 1,000 feet 
for dwellings, 
public areas, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

1,000 feet to 2 miles 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling or 
populated area, increase 
¼ mile per 500 AU over 
2,000 AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

Camden 
> 250 

 Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

½ to 5 mile 
setbacks from 
dwelling, lagoons, 
sinkholes, caves, 
human supply 
structures, water 
sources 

½ to 2 miles 
from another 
CAFO 

1 to 5 miles 
from 
dwellings, 
public areas, 
water supply 
sources 

None 

$1 per AU 
original and 
annual renewal 
for a permit 

$100 per AU, cash or 
surety bond 

Harrison 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

100 to 1,000 feet 
for dwellings, 
public areas, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

1,000 to 3,000 
feet from 
public 
building or 
dwelling 

100 feet from property 
line, public use area or 
conservation area 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$15,000 to $100,000 
cash or surety bond 

Henry 
> 1,000  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes None 

300 to 1,000 feet 
from property 
lines, dwellings, 
buildings, water 
sources 

None 
3,000 feet 
from occupied 
dwelling 

None 

Original or 
renewal fee is 
$0.71 per AU; 
Permit fees 
range from 
$6,000 to 
$12,500 

None 

Knox 
> 1,000  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

100 to 1,000 feet 
for dwellings, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

½ to 2 miles 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

½  to 2 miles from a 
CAFO to a occupied 
dwelling or populated 
area, increase ¼ mile 
per 500 AU over 2,000 
AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

Linn 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 
continuous land tract 
for wet system 

100 to 1,000 feet 
for dwellings, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

1,000 feet to 2 miles 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling or 
populated area; increase 
¼ mile per 500 AU over 
2,000 AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

Livingston 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

100 to 1,000 feet 
for dwellings, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

1,000 to 3,000 
feet for public 
building or 
dwelling 

100 feet from property 
line, public use area or 
conservation area 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$15,000 to $100,000 
cash or surety bond 
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Macon 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

100 feet to ¼ mile 
from dwellings, 
wells, sinkholes, 
strip pits, and 
water sources 

¼ to 2 miles 
from another 
CAFO 

None 

¼ mile to 1 mile from a 
CAFO to a occupied 
dwelling or populated 
area, increase ¼ mile 
per 500 AU over 2,000 
AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000; 
Renewal Fee is 
$25 each year 

$10,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

Nodaway 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 
continuous land tract 
for wet system 

100 to 1000 feet 
for dwellings, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 miles 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

1000 feet to 2 miles 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling or 
populated area, increase 
¼ mile per 500 AU over 
2,000 AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

Pettis 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

No 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 
continuous land tract 
for wet system 

50 feet to ¼ mile 
from dwellings, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, water sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

None 

1000 feet to 2 miles 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling, 
increase ¼ mile per 500 
AU over 2,000 AU 

$5 for permit None 

Platte 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

100 to 1000 feet 
for dwellings, 
public areas, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 ½ 
miles from 
another 
CAFO, 
increase ¼ 
mile each 500 
over 7000 
AU 

None 

1 to 2 miles from 
populated area, increase 
¼ mile for each 500 AU 
over 7,000 AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000; 
 $1 per AU over 
10,000 AU; 
Renewal is 
$100 to $500 

$1,000 to $150,000 
surety bonds or 
insurance; $20,000 extra 
each 500 AU over 7,000 
AU 

Ralls 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

No None 

50 to 500 feet for 
dwellings, public 
areas, sinkholes, 
strip pits, wells, 
springs, streams, 
and water supply 
sources 

None None 

1 mile from a CAFO to 
populated area; 2 miles 
from a CAFO to Mark 
Twain Lake; 1000 feet 
to 3/4 mile from a 
CAFO to a occupied 
dwelling, increase ¼ 
mile per 500 AU over 
2,000 AU 

$500 for  5 year 
permit None 

Schuyler 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

1 acre per 4 AU for 
wet system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 

100 to 1000 feet 
for dwellings, 
public areas, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

2,000 feet to 5,000 feet 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling, 
increase 2,000 feet per 
500 AU over 2,000 AU 

$250 to 
$10,000 
  

Lagoons 
$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 
Cement Pits 
$50,000 for Class I and 
$10,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

Scotland 
> 300  

Animal Units 
(AU) 

Yes 

Shall own or lease 1 
acre per 4 AU for wet 
system;  
1 acre per 8 AU for 
dry system; 
continuous land tract 
for wet system 

100 to 1000 feet 
for dwellings, 
sinkholes, strip 
pits, wells, springs, 
streams, and water 
supply sources 

¼ to 1 mile 
from another 
CAFO 

2,000 feet 
from an 
existing 
residence 

1000 feet to 2 miles 
from a CAFO to a 
occupied dwelling or 
populated area, increase 
¼ mile per 500 AU over 
2,000 AU 

$1000 to 
$10,000 

$30,000 to $70,000 cash 
or surety bond; Extra 
$20,000 per 500 AU 
over 2,000 AU 

 


